
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

                                          

                                                                 September 2019 
 

 

Newsletter for the Congregation  

And Friends of  

 

ZION EVANGELICAL  LUTHERAN CHURCH  
 

101 N. Greenwood Street, Tamaqua, PA  18252 

(570) 668-2180   ~ FAX (570)668-2181  
Pastor ~ Cindy White 

Melody Gensure ~ Parish Administrator - Email~ zionlcof@verizon.net   

Parish website ~ www.ziontamaqua.com 

 

 

Our Mission:  Zion proclaims the Gospel of Jesus Christ through Word and 

Sacrament as Gospel messengers in the community.  We seek to be instruments 

through which God transforms lives and strengthens relationships within 

families and within our community of believers. 

 

 

 

Herald 
 

  The 

mailto:zionlcof@verizon.net
http://www.ziontamaqua.com/
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Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church Christian Education 
 Bible Stories, music and art 

 
Classes begin September 15th at 10:15 am.  Please come to church with 
your family for Worship at 9:00 am and stay for Sunday School.  Your 
children will be so glad you did!   
 

 
Our New Confirmation class is now being formed.  

Confirmation is a two-year class with the Rite of 

Confirmation held on Pentecost Sunday following 

the second year of study. Typically youth begin 

confirmation in seventh grade, but older youth are 

also welcome.  Classes will be Wednesday evenings 

at 4:30 pm.  A Parent meeting will be held following 

the worship service on Sunday, September 15, 2019.  

Please contact the church office to enroll. 
 

 
Goods ôN Stuff Rummage - We appreciate all donations we receive but due to the 
space required to store items, we can no longer accept items prior to three weeks before 
the scheduled Rummage sale. Please donõt leave items in front of the church door.  
Sorry for the inconvenience. 

 
Why? A Mutual Ministry Committee  ð Mutual ministry committee serves the pastor and 
members of the congregation.  They help ensue and promote positive relationships and 

communication within the community of faith.  They are thoughtful, faithful servants for Christ 

who try to be preemptive  with any issues that may arise within the congregation.  They also serve 

as a consultant for the pastor so that she may get a better idea of the needs of the congregation.  

They are NOT òthe complaint departmentó.  They are in place to be the eyes and ears of the 
congregation.  Please see Pastor Cindy if you have any other questions about this committee.  

Committee members include  Mary Ruth Taylor, Gerry Ziegler, Darlene Fetterman, Dave 

Fetterman, Ernie Henritzy, and Walter Weston.  
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For all of our long-standing and new members, here is a list of our committees and 

contact people.  Please think about your gifts and interests and choose a place to use 

them to serve God through Zion. 
 

. 

COMMITTEE CONTACT PEOPLE  

Fall 2019 

  

¶ Altar Guild                                          Sandy Graham - 570-449-1092  

¶ Finance                                               Bob Jones - rjones4621@aol.com 

¶ Endowment                                        Walter Weston - gutww@verizon.net 

¶ Care Corps                                          Gail Jones- rjones4621@aol.com 

¶ Capital Campaign                               Dave Fetterman ï dfet@ptd.net  

¶ Outreach                                             George Taylor - gtay200@verizon.net 

¶ Culinary Crew                                    Ralph Derr - ralph4@ptd.net 

¶ Goods n Stuff                                     Michael Haspe - mhaspe@aol.com 

¶ Property                                              Mark Valentine- maval1@ptd.net 

¶ Catechetical Coordinator                    Pastor White - Loupastor4@gmail.com 

¶ Christian Education/Sunday School/  Michael Haspe - mhaspe@aol.com 

VBS 

¶ Acolyte Director                                 Art Connely 

¶ Worship and Music/Choir                    Sandy Mehalko - joesan@ptd.net 
 

 

 

201 9 Joyful Noise offerings  
 

Our Joyful Noise collections are held on the 3 rd  Sunday of the month. Below 
is a list of the monthly collections and the amounts collected.  Thank you for 
your generosity.   
 

¶ January ð America 911 Foundation   ð $100 .00  

¶ February ð Tamaqua Public Library   ð $93 .00  

¶ March ð Alabama Tornado Response  - $130.07  

¶ April ð Tamaqua Hunger Walk - $87.60  

¶ May  ð  Kostopulos Dren Foundation  - $124.00  

¶ June ð Zion July 4 th  Food Baskets - $86.00  

¶ July ð Good Gifts ð TBA - Water plants, education, cattle etc  - $74.00  

¶ August ð Greater Philadelphia Diaper Bank  - $106. 26  

¶ September ð Fire House Fund ð East End Fire Company  
 

mailto:rjones4621@aol.com
mailto:gutww@verizon.net
mailto:rjones4621@aol.com
mailto:gtay200@verizon.net
mailto:maval1@ptd.net
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Zionôs 2019 Church Council officers: Frank Rudy, President, Bob Maue, Vice-President, Darlene 

Fetterman, Secretary, Dave Gensure, Treasurer, and Ann Marie Hadesty, Financial Secretary. Other 

members of Council include: Sam Caley, Mary Ruth Taylor, Chris Henritzy, Ernie Henritzy, Paul 

Fegley, Nathan Gerace, Bonnie Painter, Tiffany Warden and Gerry Zeigler; if you have suggestions or 

concerns, please seek out a member of Council so that we can promptly address the needs of the 

congregation.  

 
WHAT IS myEoffering? myEoffering is a service weôve teamed up with to 

give you  the ability to send your offerings online in the same way that many 

of you already pay bills and purchase products. WHY SHOULD I USE 

myEoffering?  Many of you already pay for most of your purchases 

electronically, whether online or with a credit or debit card. So we have 

decided to offer this service as a convenience to you -  you can stop writing 

checks or having to remember to bring cash every Sunday. Simply log in to 

myEoffering and set up your offering. More information is found in the 

Gathering Room or on th e website www.ziontamaqua.com  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

September 8 ï Godôs Work, Our Hands 

September 15 ï Back to Church Sunday 

September 18 ï Apple Social 

October 2-3 ï Goods N Stuff Rummage Sale 

October 13 ï Harvest Home 

 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Join Us! 
Saturday Worship ï 5:30 pm 
Sunday Worship ï 9:00 am  

Christian Education ï 10:15 am 
 
 

Coffee and Conversation is on the first and third Sundays of the 

month after church. Baked goods (store bought or home made) are 

needed.  A sign-up sheet is in gathering room.  Thank you! 

http://www.ziontamaqua.com/
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September - November 2019 - Worship Assistants  

 

Assisting with Worship 9/1/19                  Assisting with Worship 9/8/19  
LCA Mary Ruth Taylor LCA Judy Brennan 
Cantor  Kathy Miller Cantor  Emily Stahler      
Lector  Laura Fulmer Lector  Laura Fulmer 
Acolytes  Matt Zizelmann & Brayden Dombrosky Acolytes  Ross Connely & Tait Ehrig  

 
Assisting with Worship 9/15 /19                  Assisting with Worship 9/22 /19  
LCA Paul Fegley LCA Art Connely  
Cantor  Hailey Williams Cantor  Beth Marcavage      
Lector  Art Connely Lector  Art Connely  
Acolytes  Hailey Williams & Kailey Richards Acolytes  Cooper Ansbach & Espen Ansbach 

 
Assisting with Worship 9/29 /19                    
LCA Dave Fetterman    
Cantor  Dillon Epler    
Lector  Amanda Hascin   
Acolytes  McKenna Ehrig & Kelly Ehrig  
  

Assisting with Worship 10/6 /19                  Assisting with Worship 10/13 /19  
LCA Kim Eckert LCA Mary Ruth Taylor  
Cantor  John Eckert Cantor  Kathy Miller   
Lector  Amanda Hascin Lector  Samantha Bise  
Acolytes  Ally Frederick & Katelyn Rudy Acolytes   Matt Zizelmann & Ross Connely   
 

Assisting with Worship 10/20 /19                  Assisting with Worship 10/27 /19  
LCA Judy Brennan LCA Paul Fegley 
Cantor  Emily Stahler    Cantor  Hailey Williams   
Lector  Samantha Bise Lector  Darlene Fetterman  
Acolytes  Kailey Richards & Hailey Williams Acolytes   Brayden Dombrosky, Kelly Ehrig,  
     & McKenna Ehrig 

 
Assisting with Worship 11/3 /19                  Assisting with Worship 11/10 /19  
LCA Dave Fetterman LCA Deb Davies 
Cantor  Beth Marcavage    Cantor  Dillon Epler   
Lector  Anne Connely Lector  Anne Connely 
  
 

Assisting with Worship 11/17 /19                  Assisting with Worship 11/24 /19  
LCA Kim Eckert LCA Mary Ruth Taylor 
Cantor  John Eckert Cantor  Kathy Miller   
Lector  Deb Davies Lector  Ally Frederick 
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DEADLINE: All information for 

the October 201 9 issue of the ñHeraldò 
is due at the church office no later than 
Monday, September 23 , 2019 . You may 
e-mail your information to 
zionlcof@verizon.net or stop in during 
regular office hours.  Thank you for your co-
operation!   

 

 
 

Hospitalizations  - If you or someone 

you know is hospitalized, please call the church 

office at 668 -2180.  Due to the HIPAA Law 

names are no longer published in the 

newspaper and we are not contacted by the 

hospital unless the patient requests it, when 

admitted, let them know you are a member  of 

Zion Lutheran church.  Zion Lutheran Church 

Lehigh Valley System Hospital Code is 356; If 

you are admitted to a hospital in the Lehigh 

Valley Hospital system (not St. Lukeõs/ Minerõs) 

and you want our church and Pastor to be 

notified, provide Zionõs Code # 356 when you 

provide admission information.  
 

Eucharistic Ministers ï Judy Brennan, Deb 
Davies, and Paul Fegley were each trained to be 
Eucharistic Ministers by Lutheran 
Congregational Services. They are available to 
those who have not been able to attend Zion 
regularly offering them a time to visit and 
communion.  They will call before they come. If 
you would like a visit and communion please 
contact the church office at 570-668-2180. 
 

 Office Hours ~  

Monday & Wednesday  

12:00 ï 5:00 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday  

8:00 am ï 1:00 pm  

Please use door located on Mauch 

Chunk Street, ring bell  
 

Leviticus 26:4 

I will give you your rains in 

their season, and the land 

shall yield its produce, and 

the trees of the field shall 

yield their fruit. 
 

Blood Pressure screenings 

will be done in the Gathering 

Room on the 3 rd  Sunday of 

the month by our parish 

nurse, Melissa DõAlonzo 

 

mailto:zionlcof@verizon.net
https://members.sundaysandseasons.com/Bible/TextSearch


 9 

Would you like to make a gift to our Capital Campaign today?  Do you 
need an envelope for your gift?  Blank envelopes can be found in the rear 
of the church on either side.  Please just write your name and Capital 
Campaign on the envelope so we can give you credit; and place the 
envelope in the boxes found on the wall on either side at the back on the 
sanctuary.  For information on our Capital Campaign, please visit our 
website at  http://www.ziontamaqua.com/capital-campaign/ 

 
lease note if you have recently become a member or feel there are changes in your 

membership information please fill out a membership packet located in the Gathering 
Room.  If you need them sent to you please contact the church office.  Thank you for 

keeping our records up to date.   
 

 
Remember to shop with the AmazonSmile program .  
Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your eligible 
AmazonSmile purchases to Zion whenever you shop on 
AmazonSmile.  AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. 
Same products, same prices, same service.  Support Zion by 
shopping at smile.amazon.com.   Just go to our website or 
Facebook and click the link.  Thanks in advance for your 
support!! 
 

 
 

 

The Altar Flower and Bulletin Sponsor list for 2019 is on the bulletin board.  

The costs of the flowers are $26.50 and individuals will be billed from the florist.  

The cost of the bulletin sponsorship is $16.00 and monies are due when you 

place your name on the list. You can also sponsor the Candles for the month at 

$40.  Please remember to fill out a card with your honorarium or memorial 

this information is needed for the bulletin.  Please do not sign up without 

filling out a form.  These sponsorships are on a first come first serve basis; this 

is to ensure that everyone has equal opportunity to sponsor these memorials. 

Please contact the church office if you have questions.  Thank you in advance 

for your cooperation.   

P 

http://www.ziontamaqua.com/capital-campaign/
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Prayer Chain:  If you have a request for someone or yourself, 

please call Gwen Evans (570-225-7488) or Mary Ruth Taylor 

(570-668-4451) to activate a request. Prayers will be offered 

for the month of the request. At the end of the month, please 

call Gwen or Mary Ruth to continue prayers. 
 

 
 
 

Apple Fest  
Wednesday, September 18 th    
4:00 ð 6:30 pm or sell out  

 
Foods available for purchase - Waffles with Apples and 

Ice Cream ($ 4.00), Apple Pies ($ 7.00), and Dumplings 
($3.00 ), Homemade Soups, and many other food items . 

Help is needed the day before to prep for the social.   
Pre-order pies and dumplings at 570 -668 -4451 or 
online at www.ziontamaqua.com  by September 14, 

2019. Come enjoy some good food and fellowship. Hope to see you there!  
 
Tricky Trays (aka Chinese Auction)  

We are requesting gift cards and monetary donations for our Tricky Trays.  
Donations are being accepting from now until September 12 th .   If you volunteered 

to arrange a basket please have them in before the September 12 th  deadline.    
Thank you for the support!  
 

The culinary crew wishes to thank all of you who donated food, time and items for the 
kitchen.  The following reflects who you areé 

A rare breed they, the volunteer - opposite of the profiteers. 
They give their time, seek no return; 

of gratitude, they little earn.  
They give their cash and talent too; their gifts are known by very few; 

They rarely hear the accolades or ride in front of the big parade. 
Day after day, they help mankind, a better lot in life to find; 

  They lead the young, assist the old, and yet their stories rarely told. 
Unlike the greedy of this Earth, who count their gold to fix their worth. 

The volunteers with hearts of gold, can count their wealth a million fold. Anonymous 

http://www.ziontamaqua.com/
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Please continue to use your Boyerõs key tag every time you shop in any 
Boyerõs Markets.  If you do not have a Boyer's tag, please ask for one from 
Beth Marcavage, Ann Marie Hadesty or Melody Gensure.  Thank you for 
your participation in this program.  Keep using those cards!  

 
We also collect REDNER's receipts and turn them in for cash please put 
them in the container in the Gathering room or mail them to the church 
office.  Please keep saving your receipts!  
 

 

Please note if you are turning in Redners receipts please do not cut off 

the Save a tape portion of the receipt, this makes it invalid and we 

cannot turn them in, thank you and keep saving! 

 
 

A reminder that both a record of communion AND  a record of contribution is 

necessary to maintain voting active member status.  Please remember to complete a  

communion card and to use your offering envelopes.  Thank you, Church Council   

 
 

Please note:  For Safety reasons the bottom 2 doors on Greenwood 

Street will be locked at 9:00 am on Sunday mornings.  

 

 
Congratulations!  Nicholas 

Wall was recently honored for 

achieving his òCourt of Honoró 
Eagle Scout having attained 126 

merit badges of a possible 137.  

His scout project was bat and 
owl boxes for Owl Creek 

Reservoir and Walker Township 

park.  We will honor his 
achievement during the service 

Sunday, June 30, 2019. 
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May 2019 Council Highlights 

¶ Matt Robb, Thrivent Representative and Carolyn Wilt, Thrivent community Engagement 

Leader, attended the meeting to explain Thrivent opportunities. 

¶ Nate Gerace provided a short presentation on Financial Peace University and potential 

benefits for the congregation. 

¶ Council approved a new Youth Ministry, Loaves and Fishes.  This will become part of the 

Confirmation Curriculum in the fall.  Michael Haspe and Dillon Epler, along with Pastor 

Cindy, will be involved with this ministry. 

¶ A communication process was established for committees that need money from the 

Endowment Fund. 

 

June 2019 Council Highlights 

¶ New Member and Visitor Packets are complete.   

¶ Council is looking to help Veterans who need something or need something done, for Godôs 

Work, our Hands in September. 

¶ Council approved the placement of a Little Free Pantry Box by the stage door.  More 

information about this project will be forthcoming. 

 
July 2019 Council Highlights 

¶ Mary Ruth Taylor was elected to replace Andrew Deitrich, who stepped down from Council 

due to other responsibilities.  We thank Andy for his contributions. 

¶ Michael Haspe was approved as Sunday School Superintendent. 

¶ Nine members are officially transferring from Advent Lutheran Church, Tuscarora, which 

recently closed. 

¶ It was decided that the new Visitor Packets would be placed in the pews. 

¶ A committee was set up to plan Godôs Work, Our Hands, which will take place on Sunday, 
September 8. 

¶ Bob Maue, Property Liaison, stressed that the downstairs piano is not to be moved.  It could 

be unsafe to do so. 

¶ It was decided that since no one has come forward to organize this yearôs picnic, and it is the 
same date as the Schuylkill County Firemanôs Parade in Tamaqua, the picnic would be 

cancelled for this year.  It will be revisited next year. 

¶ It has been clarified that Rick Bachman is the Cemetery Caretaker/Secretary. 

 

Tait Ehrig is in  the process of working on his Eagle Scout project.  He is making 

a compost receptacle to use in our church cemetery.  If you would like to help out 

please see Pastor Cindy.  

 
We extend our Christian Love and Sympathy to the family and friends of: 
§ Harry Snyder, the Rite of Christian Burial was held on Friday, July 5, 2019. 
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It's time to start thinking Trunk or 

Treat. This year's event will be held 

Sunday, October 27, 2-4 PM. The event 

is rain or shine. Contact Mary Ruth 

Taylor to reserve your spot. 570 668 -

4451 or frautay208@aol.com. 

 

VIDEO EXPLAINS RESTORATION WORK - Phase 2 of a $900,000 exterior restoration 

project at Zion Lutheran in Tamaqua is almost complete. The scaffolding will be coming down 

within the next two weeks.  At a cost of $220,000, Phase 2 of the project addresses deteriorating 

cast stone, dirty limestone and failing mortar joints on the upper tower (chime tower) on the structure 

built in the mid-1920s. Phase 1 ï the Greenwood Street side of church -- was completed in 2017. 

Phase 2 is explained in a video available on our website (www.ziontamaqua.com), our Facebook page 

and on YouTube at https://youtu.be/nkXSXGr7sjc.   In the video, Zion property chair Mark Valentine, 

project contractor Andy DeGruchy and restoration craftsman Dave Lyons explain the existing issues 

and how those issues are being addressed.  Zion friends and members are urged to view the video 

to have a better understanding of how their capital campaign gifts are being used. 

SUPPORTING OUR SEMINARIAN  - Like most faiths today, there is a great need for Lutheran pastors.  

Many of the churches in our Mission District do not have a pastor.  We are extremely blessed here at Zion to have 

Dillon Epler, one of our own members, answer a call to enter the seminary.  It is customary for a church to support 

their candidate for Service in Word and Sacrament.  Dillonôs tuition will by covered by seminary grants, however 

there are still considerable expenses.  Church Council is requesting your support with donations for Dillonôs 

textbooks and residential expenses.  If you would like to make a donation, please write a check to Zion Evangelical 

Lutheran Church and designate ñFor Dillon Epler.ò  Jesus said to them, ñGo into all the world and preach the 

gospel to all nations.ò Mark 16:15  Letôs help our brother respond to his call for ministry with our prayers and 

gifts. 

 
 

Harvest Home will be celebrated on October 13th at the 9:00 
am Service.  Please begin to bring in your non- perishable 
items as soon as possible.  There is a table set up in the 
gathering room for them.  The items will be used for our 
Christmas baskets as well as shared with the food 
pantries in town. 

 
 

mailto:frautay208@aol.com
http://www.ziontamaqua.com/
https://youtu.be/nkXSXGr7sjc
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SEE YOU AT THE POLE 2019: IF . . . 

Wednesday, September 25, 7:00 am 

Global Week of Student Prayer - Sept 22 - Sept 28 

 
See You at the PoleÊ, the global day of student prayer, began in 1990 as a grass roots movement with 

ten students praying at their school. Twenty years later, millions pray on their campuses on the fourth 

Wednesday in September. See You at the PoleÊ is simply a prayer rally where students meet at the 

school flagpole before school to lift up their friends, families, teachers, school, and nation to God.  
 

The 2019 theme verse for See You at the PoleÊ is 2 Chronicles 7:14 - òIF my people who are called by my 
name will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, I will hear from heaven 
and will forgive their sins and restore their land.ò 

 
In 2 Chronicles 7, we find the story of King Solomon, Davidõs son, who was dedicating the Temple to 

God. Suddenly, fire flashed down from Heaven, burned up the sacrifices, and the presence, power, 
and glory of the Lord filled the room. The people responded by falling on their faces in worship. One 
night following this great event, God appeared and spoke to Solomon. Of the eleven verses there that 
quote the Lord, verse 14 offers yet another powerful promise for the ages. God offers His faithful 
response of blessing IF and when His people choose obedience. The same is true for your generation 
today. 
 
Use the #if and #syatp to send out what God did at your See You at the Pole event. More information 

at www.syatp.com 
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GIFTS GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD 

THE ALTAR CANDLES are given to the Glory of God and 

In loving memory of my father, Thomas J. McKeever, from Anne Connely and Family 

In loving memory of my wife, Clarissa Derr by Ralph Derr and family  

In loving memory of her parents, Arlington & Yustina Hawk by Dave & Darlene Fetterman  

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given to the Glory of God and 

In honor of the June 2nd birthday of Briann Derr by Ralph Derr  

In loving memory of our son, Ellsworth by Ells and Gail Davis  

In loving memory of the 72nd wedding anniversary of Betty & Arthur Connely by Sharon & Arthur Connely 

In loving memory of the June 24th birthday of her father, Irvin Huegel by Fern and Russ Rudenko  

In loving memory of my wife, Clarissa Derr by Ralph Derr  

In loving memory of my parents, Thomas J. and Joan A. McKeever by Anne Connely and family 

In honor of the birthday of Juniper Turner by Ralph Derr 

In honor of the birthdays of Kristen Turner & Courtney Derr by Ralph Derr 

In honor of my granddaughter Gabriella Goho's 6th birthday on July 29 by Grammy Bonnie & daddy 

In honor of Gail Jones for her August 6th birthday by Ells & Gail Davis 

In loving memory of Jean Derr for her birthday August 14th by daughter, Arlene 
In loving memory of Irene Hulsman by the family 
THE BULLETINS are given to the Glory of God and 

In honor of Pastor Cindy White on her birthday June 5 by Dave and Darlene Fetterman 

In honor of the birthday today of George Taylor by his family 

In honor of Ells Davis for his birthday by Gail and Bob Jones  

In honor of the belated birthday of George Taylor by Gail and Bob Jones  

In honor of Gerri Zeigler for her birthday by Gail and Bob Jones   

In loving memory of my sister Audrey Ferris Drake by Sandy Scott   

In loving memory of family and friends by Bill and Lori Krell   

In loving memory of my father, Clair Gerber by daughter Marlene McLaughlin & family   

In honor of Gail Jones on her birthday by Bob Jones  

In loving memory of my brother, Carl Gerber by sister, Marlene McLaughlin & family 
In honor of Irene Pecha on her birthday by Gail and Bob Jones  

FATHERôS DAY GIFTS are given to the Glory of God 

In loving memory of his father, Rocker Fisher and her father, Warren Schaeffer by Robert and Alma Fisher 

LOAVES AND FISHES MINISTRY DONATIONS are given to the Glory of God and  

In honor of the baptism of Brayleigh Mae Spires by Carol Laukaitis 

In honor of all of the Confirmands Love, Judy 

In loving memory of Linda Jean (Haspe) Adams Love, Judy 

In loving memory of Russel M. Mengel Love, Judy 

ENDOWMENT FUND DONATIONS are given to the Glory of God and  

In loving memory of my mother, Shirley Becker on her birthday by Suzanne Cunningham and family 

In loving memory of her parents, John and Mae Barton by the Rev. David and Beverly Barton Knoebel 

In loving memory of my sister, Louella Hall on her August birthday by Paul & Irene Pecha 

HELPING HAND FUND DONATIONS are given to the Glory of God: 

In loving memory of the June 18th birthday of Charles ñChunkyò Schissler by Barry and Marlene 

McLaughlin and sons 
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CURRENT FUND DONATIONS are given to the Glory of God and  

In honor of Pastor Cindy and all that she does by Carol, John & Mary 

In honor of the Culinary Crew and all that they do by Carol, John & Mary 

In loving memory of Dick ñCatò Turton by Beth Marcavage 

Congratulations to the Seniors and the Confirmands.  May God bestow his blessing upon all of you!  By 

Sharon Haldeman  

In loving memory of my husband, john, in honor of our wedding anniversary on June 7th by Sharon 

Haldeman with love 

In honor of Zion's "2019" Graduates by John & Carol Dietrich.  God's Blessings to all 

In honor of the anniversary of Jim and Jan McRoberts by Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mehalko 
In loving memory of my dad, Hub Becker by Beth Marcavage 

In memory of McKayla Ann Wall by Gram & Pap, Dave & Louise Schock 

In honor of Nicholas David Bruce Wall on achieving his Court of honor Eagle Scout by Gram & Pap, Dave 

& Louise Schock & Mom & Dad, Jesse & Lauren & sister, Kallia 

In loving memory of my fatherôs June 29th birthday from daughter, Bonnie & family 

In loving memory of the June 29th birthday my dad, Hub Becker love, Beth Marcavage 

In loving memory of the July 1st birthday my husband, Gary love, Beth Marcavage 

In loving memory of Paul Rarick by Rush, Ryan, Delano Senior Citizens 

In honor of sister, Judy Brennan by the Sneddon family  

In loving memory of the August 2nd birthday of my brother, Carl W. Koch Jr, by Carol & John & Mom 

In honor of the August 4th birthday of Gail Jones by Carol, John & Mary  

In honor of the August birthday of Libby Mussoline by Carol & John Dietrich  

Congratulations for my mom, Kathleen on her 90th birthday on August 26th by Mark and Charlene 

Valentine 

In loving memory of Dorothy (Rother) Epler on what would have been her 100th birthday on August 15th 

by daughters Frances, Joan & Carol  

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUND DONATIONS are given to the Glory of God and  

In loving memory of Dick Turton by Marlin & Carolyn Tirpak 

In loving memory of Claude Turton by Dan & Jack Dopira  

In loving memory of Claude Turton by Janice Zlock 

In loving memory of Claude Turton by Dennis & Gloria Praedin 

In loving memory of Claude Turton by Summit Hill Lions Club  

In loving memory of Claude Turton by Joyce Tirpak  

In loving memory of John Haldeman by The Frank Haldeman Reunion 

In loving memory of our Dad's Carl W. Koch Sr. and Leo Dietrich on Father's Day by John & Carol 

Dietrich & family 

In honor of Pastor Cindy White's birthday on June 5th by Paul & Irene Pecha 

In memory of our fathers for Father's Day by Paul & Irene Pecha  

In honor of our son Jeff Springer on his June 26th birthday by Carol & John Dietrich 

In loving memory of Russel Mengel by John & Carol Dietrich  

In loving memory of Russel Mengel by Jim & Jan McRoberts  

In loving memory of her brother, Carl W. Koch Jr. by John and Carol Dietrich and family 

In honor of the August Birthday of Gail Jones by Paul & Irene Pecha 
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